
 

 

 

CBSE/AS/Coord/11251076/2161                                             Dated: 15.05.2017 
 
Principal/Heads of the Institutions 
CBSE Affiliated Schools (Abroad Only) 

 

Subject: Waiving off requirement of Aadhar Number for Registration (IX/XI) and 

Submission of LOC(X/XII) in respect of Foreign students. 

Dear Madam/Sir, 

This has reference to this office letter no. CBSE/AS/LOC/112509/2017, dated 23rd 
September, 2016 wherein it was communicated to the schools that the Aadhaar number field 
provided in the system was optional for this year 2017 and that it was advised to generate 
Aadhaar Card for all the students for further years. 

In response to the said communication, Board has received various queries from the 
CBSE affiliated schools located in Foreign Countries, expressing their inability to provide 
Aadhaar number to their students owing to the fact that Schools are on foreign land and 
majority of the students do not have Adhaar Cards.  

In view of the above, Competent Authority of the Board has decided to waive off the 
requirement of Aadhaar number in Regstration(IX/XI) and LOC(X/XII) in respect of students  of 
Foreign Schools. Alternatively the Foreign Candidates/Schools may use Passport Number in 
place of Adhaar Number while submitting candidates for online Registration of class IX/XI and 
List of Candidates for class X/XII. 

This information may be disseminated to all the students, parents and other Stakeholders 
for their ready reference. 

Schools are also requested to invariably keep themselves abreast with the information 
posted on the Board’s Website including that of CBSE Examination Bye Laws and its exant 
amendments. 

  Yours faithfully, 

   
         (K.K.CHOUDHURY) 
 CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS 

 
 

 


